CITY OF SANBORN COUNCIL

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

HELD FEBRUARY 6, 2024   6:30PM
The City Council of the City of Sanborn met in the council room of said city on Wednesday, February 6, 2024 at 6:30pm. Present: Mayor Edward Cohrs who presided, Councilors Kelly Pierson, Mary Fennern and Jeremiah Frasher. City Clerk-Treasurer Tara Jones and Pat Simonson waere absent. 
Mayor Cohrs opened the meeting and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
Pierson moved to approve the minutes of the January 2nd meeting. Frasher seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Frasher moved to pay all bills as presented. Fennern seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Owen Todd from Bolton & Menk, Inc. was present to inform the council that Phase1 of the Sewer Replacement Project was submitted on December 8, 2023 and on January 12, 2024 it was approved by USDA Rural Development. 
Fire Department Report was given by Chief Jeremy Schwanke.
· As of January 1st, Jim Rogotzke retired from the Fire Department.
· Discussion was held on raising the fire relief pension amount from $800.00 to $1,000.00 per year. This will be voted on at the March council meeting.

· Raising the fire call rate was discussed, Fennern moved to raise the rate from $1,000.00 to $1,5000.00. Pierson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 
Maintenance report was given by Tony Sauer. 
· The DNR approved a grant in the amount of $83,500.00 for repairing the riffles in the river and the river bank that has been eroded in the campground. Mathiowetz Construction will be doing the work which will be overseen by Tony and John Lore with the DNR.

· An estimate has been received from Straight Line for the purchase of an enclosed basket for the skid loader in the amount of $2,950.00. Pierson moved to purchase the basket. Fennern seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
· Due to leaks at the water tower, a shut off value has been installed.

· Tony will be attending the Water/Wastewater Conference in St. Cloud March 4th-7th.

EDA report was given by Ed Cohrs.
· Jill Halvorson was approved for a $3,500.00 loan to start a cleaning business. 

Resolutions/Contracts
· Resolution 2024-3 “Appointing Election Judges”
· Waste Management Contract Renewal for three (3) years

Pierson moved to approve the resolution and contract. Frasher seconded the motion
and the motion carried unanimously.

The council meeting for March has been rescheduled to March 7, 2024 due to the
Presidential Nomination Election. The Fire Budget meeting with the townships will also be held at this time.

Frasher moved to adjourn. Pierson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Tara Roiger
City Clerk-Treasurer  
